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Boston Scientific Corporation 

Cardiac Rhythm Management 

4100 Hamline Avenue North 

St. Paul, MN 55112-5798 

www.bostonscientific.com 

 
March 1, 2013 
 
 
Subject: Software Update Required -- Q-TECH™ Model 2020 programmers and                      

SQ-RX® Model 1010 pulse generators  
 
 
Dear Doctor:   
 
This letter provides important patient management information regarding Cameron Health / 
Boston Scientific subcutaneous defibrillators (S-ICD® System). We have identified a rare 
condition in which an internal protective fuse can be unintentionally activated while the device is 
charging its capacitors for shock delivery or induction. Should this occur, the defibrillator would 
not be able to deliver therapy or communicate with the Q-TECH Model 2020 programmer, and 
would be unable to emit tones or otherwise respond to magnet application. No patient deaths or 
injuries have been reported as a result of this behavior; affected devices were replaced without 
the need for emergency medical care. 
 
A non-invasive, software-based mitigation has been developed to protect the fuse from 
unintended activation. Your local sales representative will install this new software on all          
Q-TECH Model 2020 programmers located at your hospital/clinic. When an updated 
programmer is used to interrogate an SQ-RX Model 1010 pulse generator, new software will 
automatically be added to the pulse generator to protect the fuse from unintended activation.  
 
Rate of Occurrence  
The fuse has been unintentionally activated once during an implant procedure and three times 
post-implant out of approximately 1,900 devices implanted worldwide. All three post-implant 
events occurred within one month of implant. Engineering analysis also indicates this condition 
is more likely to occur early in device life. 
 
Recommendations/Actions 
1. Confirm that your Q-TECH Model 2020 programmers have been upgraded with new 

software, version 1.95.0. To access the software version directly from the programmer, turn 
the programmer ON, select the “Programmer Settings” button, and then select the “About 
Programmer” button. Programmer software version can also be viewed on the printed report 
from a device follow-up. Contact your local Boston Scientific representative if your 
programmer has not yet been upgraded. 

2. Schedule a follow-up visit for each of your S-ICD System patients to update their device with 
new software:  

• For patients whose device has been implanted for less than three months, we 
recommend that you schedule a follow-up visit within the next six weeks.  

• For patients whose device has been implanted for three months or more, ensure the 
next scheduled visit occurs within three months of the previous visit, as recommended in 
device labeling.  
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3. At the next follow-up visit, interrogate each patient’s device using a programmer with version 
1.95.0 software. Interrogation with an updated programmer will automatically add new 
software to the implanted device to protect the fuse from unintended activation. 

4. Resume normal patient follow-up monitoring and programming as directed in device labeling. 
Devices interrogated using a programmer with version 1.95.0 software are no longer subject 
to this advisory. 

Further Information  
An independent panel of physicians has reviewed this device behavior, and regulatory 
authorities have been notified. Product advisory information is available within the CRM Product 
Performance Resource Center, found at www.bostonscientific.com. Devices with version 
2.4.343 (or newer) software are not subject to this advisory.  
 
Cameron Health/Boston Scientific recognizes the impact of this communication on you, your 
clinic, and your patients, and wants to reassure you that patient safety remains our primary 
concern. If you have any questions regarding this communication, please contact your local 
Boston Scientific representative or Technical Services. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Renold J. Russie 
Vice President, Quality Assurance 
Boston Scientific Cardiac Rhythm Management  
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